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into Private Sector Medical and Dental Colleges of Punjab  

Session 2023-2024 
 

As per the Admission Policy of the Punjab Government, centralized admissions are currently 
in progress for private medical and dental colleges within the province. Three selection lists 
have been issued thus far. It has come to our attention that certain candidates, who 
originally prioritized MBBS in their admission forms, found their names listed under BDS 
due to merit-based considerations. Despite explicit university instructions, these individuals 
failed to submit the required fee and securing their seats promptly, leading to the 
cancellation of their admission. 
 
In this regard, the Provincial Admission Committee, during its meeting on January 24, 
2024, has decided to extend a one-time opportunity to such candidates who were granted 
admissions to BDS program in any of the three selection lists so far released as per their 
merit but who failed to submit their fee by the due date. To be considered for MBBS 
admission, all interested candidates must submit a duly filled affidavit on Rs.100 stamp 

paper at the University of Health Sciences Lahore by January 26, 2024, 05:00 
PM. The affidavit should confirm that despite being initially named in the BDS 

list, they did not submit the fee by the due date, and now, they express a desire 
to be considered for MBBS admission subject to availability of seats in any of 
the colleges selected by them in their order of preference. They must affirm that 
they understand that, if granted, their admission shall be in accordance with the 
merit of vacant seats and not as per the current merit of the filled seats in the 
colleges. 
 
Candidates who submit the affidavit by the specified date will undergo evaluation for MBBS 
admission, considering their merit, preferences, and seat availability. Admission in such 
cases shall be dependent on vacant seats and shall not affect the rights of 
previously admitted candidates. It's crucial to note that permission to submit 
the affidavit is a one-time opportunity, and there will be no chances to resubmit 
the fee for BDS. 
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